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Members Approve New Constitution

Members of the Lewis Ski Club approved a new Club Constitution and Bylaws during the March 6th meeting.  A minimum quorum was present, with 14 voting in favor, 5 voting against, and one abstention.
Ski Club Officer Elections: April 3

The Club Election is an essential activity which must take place.  It is safe to come! We already have a full slate of candidates, but we still need a quorum.  Please attend and be counted, because the following meeting is not until June 5th.

Refreshments will be provided!

Next Meeting: Tuesday, April 3rd 

at the Guerin House.  5:00pm

(No regular meeting in May)

Election Candidates . . . . . . . . . . . . . . page 3
Meetings and Events . . . . . . . . . . . . . page 8
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Post-Trip Report
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

April Ski Stories

Last week, sixteen skiers were disappointed upon hearing that our last ski trip to Silver Star Mountain was being cancelled.  Due to low snow coverage, the mountain resort will be closing earlier this year.  Well, that caused trip goers to quickly make some new travel plans.  A few people decided to head to nearby Big White, while others are traveling east to Maine and some are going south to Orlando.  That’s all a part of skiing, because from year to year, you’re always at mercy of the weather and snow conditions.  


    (continued, page 2)

(President’s Message, continued)

Next year, the NASA Ski Week will be held in mid-March at Banff, Alberta, which is Banff’s prime ski season.  The ski club certainly has had a very memorable year.  A couple of our big trips were cancelled, but all of our one day trips were a huge successes.  We had four first time ski trips leaders and they all did an excellent job.  After nine years, we returned to Seven Springs and we had a great time.  Our nordic program is still growing, with a wonderful one day ski trip to Allegany State Park.  The biggest highlight of the year has to be the Salt Lake City trip, which had the usually, unbelievable powder snow conditions for most of the week.        

Upcoming events includes the Racer’s banquet on Saturday April 21, call Mark Hyatt for more details.  CMSC is holding their fourth annual travel seminar on Saturday May 12.  Advance registration is required by April 30, through the club president.  The CMSC Co-ed Softball tournament is Saturday June 16, at NASA and Kevin Radil is coordinating this event.  In early May, we will be holding our Summer Events Planning Meeting and then in late May, our Winter Trip Planning Meeting.  We are always looking for interesting places to go or do and people to lead the various outing or trips.  Call the new Activities Director or myself, if you have any suggestions or ideas for club outings and please stay tuned for more details about these planning meetings.

The April 3 Club Meeting is also our election meeting.  We have nominees for each office, so you don’t need to be bashful about coming to the meeting.  Also, there won’t be any more bylaw discussions, because all proposed bylaw changes were passed at the last meeting!  Please stop by, vote and support the nominees.    

Bruce

 (Bruce Frankenfield)

2000/2001 Lewis Ski Club Trip Itinerary
Type

Date

Location


Contact/Coordinator
Phone

Week

11/25-12/2
Gray Rocks, Quebec

Gene Addy

Friday

1/5

Holimont, NY


Jim Yuko

Monday
1/15

Peek-n-Peak, NY

Paul Antczak

Friday

1/19

Holiday Valley, NY

John Anderson

Sun-Thurs
1/21-1/25
Okemo, VT


(cancelled)

Saturday
1/27

Art Roscoe, NY*

Carl Blaser

Friday

2/2

Seven Springs, PA

Lori Manthey


Thurs-Sun
2/8-2/11
Northwest Michigan*

(cancelled)

Friday

2/16

Holiday Valley, NY

Tony Shook

Saturday
2/24

Art Roscoe, NY*

(cancelled)

Week

2/17-2/24
Salt Lake City, UT

Malcolm Wood

Friday

3/2

Holimont, NY


Tom Palisin

Week

4/6-4/13
Silver Star, BC

(cancelled)


* Indicates cross country skiing outing
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Nominating Committee Report
As you are probably aware, the election for club officers takes place at the April 2nd membership meeting.  As stated in our current constitution, 

… elections will be by secret ballot. A quorum is required and simple majority of the votes cast shall elect…

Included in this newsletter are some brief statements by some of the candidates discussing why they seek an office on this board.  While participation is greatly appreciated from all members, we will need to vote one officer into each position (Trustees are an exception).   We look forward to the organization and commitment from the newly elected officers as well as the runners-up in this election.  There are plenty of opportunities for each member to be involved in the events of our club, and I’m sure the incoming officers will gladly accept the participation of the membership.  

The nominations will remain open up until the moment we will vote, as we will be taking nominations from the floor to complement the slate of qualified nominees already listed.  There will also be nominations accepted prior to the night of the meeting.  Any nominations done prior to the meeting will need to be channeled through another member of the Nominating Committee, Carl Blaser, as I will be on travel.  

Carl can be reached at 433-2377 or email at Carl.M.Blaser@lerc.nasa.gov  .

This is a time of change and it is refreshing to have at least one candidate for each office.  Please plan to attend the membership meeting and voting for the new officers that will guide our club into the next year.  We will need a quorum present (currently, 20 memberships) to have an election.  There are no provisions for an absentee ballot in the constitution; therefore you must be present to vote.  

The current list of nominees, alphabetically, as of this article is:

President:   


Tom Palisin
Vice President for Alpine:  
Al Linne

Mark Manthey
Vice President for Nordic:
Linda Elonen-Wright
Vice President for Non-ski Activities:  Karen Fashimpaur
Treasurer:  


Cheri Seiler
Publicity Director:  

Tom Haag
Recorder:  


Lisa Lambert


       


Teresa Monaco
Trustee (three positions):
Gene Addy

Annie Easley

Bruce Frankenfield
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The intent of the Trustee position is to have continuity in the board and it has been designated as a three-year term.  This, being the first year of this new position, will be distinctive, as all three positions will be filled during this election.  To stagger the term over three years, this year one candidate will serve a single year term, one will serve a two-year term and the other will serve the elected three-year term.  The trustees will need to decide between them or have the new board decide who will serve which term.  In subsequent years, only one trustee will be elected per year, for a three-year term.

Congratulations and best regards to all of the candidates.

Roger Meredith

Nominating Chairperson

Lewis Ski Club, Inc.

Meet the Candidate – Tom Palisin ( For Ski Club President)

I have been a Lewis Ski Club Member since 1989 (on and off) and have been a member of the Executive Board, serving as the Treasurer, for the last three years.  I am a husband and a father of two young children (9 months and 2 ½ years).  I am also mid way through the curriculum pursuing a Computer Science Masters degree (Management of Information Systems).  I accepted the nomination for the office of President with some trepidation because of the various time commitments I have already made and the resultant effect the responsibilities of office would command.  I would not accept the nomination if I could not commit to doing the job well.  I see three priorities I intend to pursue as President.  

I would like to work on some ways to increase the average members participation in club activities.  Some ideas I would like to explore include re-evaluating our club meeting time and location; is this the best time for the majority of club members?  What if we could provide some supervised childcare for those members with families?  Can we promote some club activities that are family oriented?  Can we offer a wider range and continuous set of activities?

I would like to see the club offer a greater diversity of activities/trip destinations and conduct those activities throughout the year.  I would inquire of the members of their interest in such activities as tai chi, volleyball, hiking, back packing, camping, and/or cycling on a regular basis.  Some additional activities might be white water rafting, a Casino Windsor/Niagara trip, and/or a paint ball outing.  

I would like to see some return of the profits, our not for profit organization has accumulated over the years, to the club members.  This could be in the form of sponsoring additional activities related to the club, much as we contribute to the race team.  Additionally, the summer picnic could be virtually free to members.  I favor the previous administrations judicious use of promotional trip giveaways at club meetings and would seek to 
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continue this.  The risk we, the club, are currently willing to accept related to our one day trips has usually resulted in those trips making relatively significant profits.  Can we adjust the risk the club is willing to take in order to make those trips more affordable to club members (in effect agreeing to subsidize trips, to a certain degree, when they run slightly under a full bus)?  One other specific change I intend to pursue is establishing a legitimate, agreed upon by the club, means to acknowledge the jobs that the board members do and reward them for a job well done.  I would explore how other clubs and non-profit entities go about this and see what could be applied to our club.

I look forward to your support pursuing these initiatives or welcome your candidacy for office opposing me.

(Tom Palisin)

Gene Addy – Candidate for Ski Club Trustee

I have been a member of the ski club for eighteen years. In that time I have served as Publicity Director, Nordic VP, and as President. I have served on various committees and as trip coordinator for one day, weekend, and weeklong trips – both skiing and non-skiing (white water rafting, biking, etc.) In addition, I have served as Membership Chair and as club representative for CMSC. 


The best thing about the NASA Lewis Ski Club is its membership. We have a very vibrant, dynamic, talented, and personable group of people. Anyone who has been on trips with the club can recount wonderful experiences, hilarious incidents, and just plain fun. As trustee, I will work to continue this tradition; to draw upon our collective experiences to ensure the continuation of successful trips and events and to “Let the good times roll.” 

(Gene Addy)
Tom Haag – Candidate for Publicity Director


I have been a member of the Lewis Ski Club since about 1989.  I was elected Club Treasurer in the early 1990’s, serving in the Gene Addy administration.  Last year, I was elected (drafted) to serve as Publicity Director.  My primary goal is to get the Newsletter out on-time each month, informing the members about what is planned for the up-coming regular meeting.  While I am willing to continue in this position, I also welcome others who may be willing to contribute new and creative ideas.  The Newsletter is the Flagship of the Lewis Ski Club, and it is potentially an excellent means of attracting new members.

   Tom Haag

Mark Manthey - Candidate for Vice President for Alpine 

I have been a member since about 1985, although not very active until recently.  I served three years on the Executive Board as Publicity Director.  I was the trip coordinator for last two weekend alpine ski trips that our club has taken.  I raced for a season, but have not since I tore my ACL in 1998.  As Alpine Vice President, I would like to see more variety in destinations for our one-day trips besides Holiday Valley and Holimont.  I would also like to see a combined alpine/nordic weekend trip tried.  As a board member, I would push our club to specifically reward its officers in some manner for the time, which can be extensive, they spend on their voluntary assignments.  I also think the club needs to start benefiting much more than it has from the substantial and excessive cash balance it currently carries from year to year. 

(Mark Manthey) 
5
Current Lewis Ski Club Membership Roster :  Submit officer nominations to Roger Meredith

Raymond Abe

Deborah Acord

Gene Addy

Elise Allen

William Alston

Nancy Amman

Linda Amsel

David J Anderson

John Anderson

Paul Antczak

Sheila Bailey

Jana Barrett

Richard Barth

Colin Bidwell

Carl Blaser

Donna Bohman

Frank Boldizar

Pat Brown

Lois Cano

Coralyn Carl

Ray Castner

Mike Chornak

Jayne Collier

Elizabeth Colquitt

Harold Copperman

Nihad Daidzic

Gerry Danzey

AnnMarie DeChant

Marianne DeChant

Sue Demczyk

Bob Denington

Cheryl Dickerson

Gayle Dixon

Siegfreid Dreger

Cindy Dreibelbis

Janet Dubas

Matt Dubas

Annie Easley

Mary Eitel

Linda Elonen-Wright

Irina Evseeva

Joseph Ezerskis

Karen Fashimpaur

Douglas Feikema

Lisa Ferenc

Jacolynne Fischer

Jim Foerster

Paula Forma

Bruce Frankenfield

Bob Frye

Sharon Fulop

David Gleason

Ed Good 

Kris Goodrich

Randi Green

Kenneth Gregg

Michael Gretchko

Klaus Gumto

Tom Haag

Laura Hagen

Jesse H Hall

Sally V Harrington

Harold
Heizer

Suzanne Hembly

Jerry W Hill

Monica Hoffmann

Steve  Holland Sr.

Debra Horn

Don Humphrey

Mark Hyatt

Robert Jeracki

Ed Jeris

Thomas A. Jones

Bernadette Kan

Teresa Kline

Timothy Knapp

Jeff Koch

Mallory Kolick

Michael Kovach

Isay Krainsky

Robert Kral

Nancy Kurianowicz

Richard Lamb

Lisa Lambert

Tammy Langhals

Trudi Laut

Diane Linne

Lorraine Lipinski

Robert MacCallum

Steven W Mainger

Lori Manthey

Mark Manthey

Michelle Manzo

Alice Martinez

Sandra E Maurer

Andy Mazkalnins

Eric McFarland

Kenneth McMahon

Ed Meleason

Roger Meredith

Sharon Miller

Henry Miner

Laura Minotti

Teresa Monaco

Jerry Montague

Kathleen  Moran

Rick Neubauer

Kristen Newcomb

David Newman

David Noren

Thomas Orac

Mike Pacak

Thomas Palisin

Renee Palyo

Peter  Paslawski

Veronica Pavia

Gene Pelts

Eric Pencil

Nancy Piltch

Donald Porochonski

Annie Portteus

Margaret Proctor

Kevin Radil

Wally Rakowski

Andy Reehorst

John Restifo

Walter Rhome

Marianne Riemer

David Roberts

Joe Roche

Robert Roe

Duane A Rohde

Esther Romanowski

Patty Rondaris

Alex  Rosenberg

Toni B Rusnak

Sally V Saltzman

Larry Schroeder

John Schubert

Cheri Seiler

Mike Senchak

Paul Senick

John Shaughnessy

Tony Shook

Chris Shurin

Eric Shurin

Scott Shurin

Mark Siebert

Cheryl Simec

Jim Slifka

Charles Snyder

Tali Spalvins

Dale Stalnaker

Jim Stegeman

Steven M Stevenson

Don Sulak

Roger Svehla

Denise Szajko

Therese Telzrow

Fred Teren

Darlene Tresch

Blanche Vanis

Tom Vannuyen

Christine Visco

Jesse H Wainright

Barbara Wamsley

Stanley Wanek

Phyllis Wassner

Gary Weegmann

Fred Wolff

C. Graham Wood

Malcolm Wood

William Wright

James Yuko

Randal  Zimmerman

Fred Zofchak

John Zoldi

TRIP REPORTS

Holimont II, March 2, 2001

Despite a lot of late interest, we took off for Holimont with just 49 people aboard; a few people short of a sell out.  The bus departed both the hanger parking lot and the east side pickup location on time and we proceeded with juice, snacks (my thanks to Sandy Teren for helping to pass out goodies), and a movie (Fandango) that had some folks roaring in the aisles at some of the funnier scenes.  “Mr. Hicks, I don’t want you to worry or anything, but your parachute didn’t open.”  

We arrived at Holimont to find that there were 14 other groups skiing that day.  It may have been the most people I have ever seen at Holimont; there were still only two or three people in any lift line.  This did present a slight problem for some of our folks who were renting skis; again, I must apologize, as the trip coordinator for the inconvenience.  (Note to any future Holimont trip coordinators: call ahead and reserve your rental skis.)  My thanks to the deputy trip coordinator, Mark Manthey, for coordinating the rental and lesson duties.  (I understand that Mark and Dave Hoffman stepped in to help a member who had missed her early lesson due to the delay in getting rental skis, thanks again guys.)

Anyhow, the skiing conditions were just short of perfect.  Overnight, Holimont had received six inches of fresh powder.  This was just short of perfect as the base under the new snow was, at times, a little icy.  Later in the day I heard folks commenting on how challenging it was to ski with so much snow on the slopes, it did seem to get a little thicker later in the day; maybe that was just fatigue.  All in all, a glorious late season ski trip with conditions far exceeding my own expectations.  

We returned to the bus and journeyed into Ellicotville for our standard après ski activities.  I especially enjoyed meeting, dining, and partying with some new members, John Walker, Randy Allen, Collette Gschwind, and Jana Barrett.  Be sure to introduce yourself to these new members at the next club meeting.  

As the bus pulled out of Ellicottville the partying began in the back of the bus while a movie, Something About Mary, was enjoyed by most folks towards the front who were relaxing.  Our bus had two tables in the very back that seemed to provide a very convenient area for partiers to congregate, woe to those from the front who had to run the gauntlet through the party to get to the restroom.  

I had a great time running the trip and my thanks to all those who went.  We had great conditions, no injuries, plenty of libations, and a bus driver, Walt, who, though never even noticed by most (and that’s a good sign), made excellent time.

(Tom Palisin)
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NORDIC NEWS

There’s not much Nordic news to write about this time of year, unless you were able to get out in those March snowstorms.  I thought hard about calling off work on several of those powdery days, but with obligations and limited time to produce, I decided to go to work.  I need to get back to those carefree days.  Maybe next storm…  

It has been a good ride, Vice President of Nordic Adventures for three years.  It appears that we have succeeded with a couple of new outings.  The La Niña Poker Run and the bus trips to Art Roscoe Ski Area in Allegany State Park were both well received.   I believe we have increased the interest in the Nordic program although with the snowfall this past season (except February), it’s hard to take credit for this increased interest.  What’s important is having outings to participate in, and more importantly, having participants.  We have had several alpine skiers try this alternative sport and have even hooked a snow boarder or two.  Other “former guests” frequently filled some of the bus seats to help make a go of an outing that would have otherwise been unproductive.  It will be interesting with the new constitution and bylaws to see what happens with these trips, with required membership et all.  Maybe we will need to amend the rules for these trips.  We have had several members of other CMSC clubs join in on our trips and even more non-affiliated guests attend these bus trips.  I understand that none of the other clubs in CMSC offer much of a Nordic program so we do have something special to offer, but requiring membership to try one of these trips might poison the participation.  I suppose the next administration will need to address these concerns.

Many thanks to all who have supported this program and I look forward to next ski season and the adventures that will unfold.

Roger Meredith

Vice President of Nordic Adventures

CMSC notes

CMSC election of officers occurs at the May meeting. Vacancies in the Vice President and one Trustee positions need to be filled…The Cleveland Travel Show and Seminar is May 12. Sign up through your club President or Trip Chair. The Show is intended for club officers and trip coordinators. Cost is $10 per person… This year’s Ski Fair will be Nov. 16, 17, and 18 at the Convention Center…CMSC’s first year of the Youth Racing Program was a big success. Children of CMSC members are eligible to race. Thanks go to former CMSC Queen, Laine Keefe, for initiating the program and spearheading the effort… The next CMSC general meeting will be the SECOND Thursday of April, April 12, at the Holiday in Richfield due to the spring trip.

 Dates to remember:

April 12
CMSC Meeting

April 23
President’s Roundtable

June 16
Softball Tournament (at NASA Glenn)

August 18
Family Picnic (at River Grove I & II in the N. Chagrin Reservation

of the Metro Parks)

Nov. 16-18
Ski Fair at Convention Center

Gene Addy, CMSC Representative
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MEETINGS AND EVENTS

There was a Chili Contest at the March 6th Ski Club Meeting.  Joe Roche, Tom Palisin, and Bruce Frankenfield won 1st, 2nd, and 3rd places respectively.  A new Ski Club Constitution was voted on and approved by the members.  Check out other interesting Ski Club information at our Official Web Site: http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/

The next regular Ski Club Meeting will be on Tuesday April 3rd at the Guerin House, beginning with the usual social “hour” at 5:00pm.  Ski Club Officer Elections will take place.   Refreshments will be served.

Our monthly board meeting will be on Thursday, April 19th at noon in building 21, room 205. 

There will be no regular Ski Club Meeting in May.
Other Events

CMSC Racer’s Banquet, Saturday, April 21

There will be a Racer’s Banquet on Saturday, April 21 to celebrate the 00-01 CMSC racing season.  Contact Mark Hyatt (216)433-3248 for more information.
Bring-A-Lunch Hike, Sunday, April 22

Keep in shape and hike the beautiful Tree Farm Trails of Cuyahoga Valley National Park.  The hike is about 3 miles long.  Check out a great nordic ski trail and some early spring wildflowers.  Meet at the Horseshoe Pond Picnic Area, at noon, and bring a lunch.  Directions to Horseshoe Pond, take Riverview Road, about a mile south of Route 303, and turn west onto Major Road and the picnic shelter is ½ mile on the right.  

Call Kathy Schaefer at (216) 381-9719 or (216) 635-3067, if you’re planning to join the hike.     

Cleveland Travel Show

The Cleveland Travel Show is Saturday May 12, from 10:30-3:00, at the Radisson-Southwest hotel.  This show provides club decision makers a chance to educate themselves with the resorts and to formulate future travel plans.  Pre-registration to the show is required, to sign up and/or for more information, contact Bruce Frankenfield (216) 433-6456, before April 30.

Ski Group

A smaller travel show of resorts, hotels and travel operators will be in Detroit on Wednesday, May 2 (closest stop to Cleveland).  Bruce has more information, if anyone is interested.   

(Bruce Frankenfield)
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APRIL BIRTHDAYS

Wanda Gavriluk  (April 2)

Helen Roberts  (April 2)

Steven M. Stevenson  (April 2)

Robert Auman  (April 6)

Larry Schroeder  (April 10)

Don Humphrey  (April 11)

Richard Barth  (April 12)

Fred Zofchak  (April 12)

Karen Boyce  (April 14)

Jennifer Cyrill  (April 14)

Richard Urick  (April 14)

John Shaughnessy  (April 15)

Fred Teren  (April 21)

Annie Easley  (April 23)

Gloria O'Donnell  (April 26)

Lois Sooy Cano  (April 30)

ITEMS FOR SALE

Ski Pins for sale

We have available Lewis Ski Club pins to sell for $2.00 a piece.  Call Lisa Ferenc : (216)433-6592
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      SKI CLUB OFFICERS 	COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS





PRESIDENT : 	Bruce Frankenfield	(433-6456/86-12) 	METRO REP:	Gene Addy	(977-7467/11-2)


VICE PRES (Alpine):	Joe Roche 	(433-2575/86-10) 	REFRESHMENT:	(VACANT)


VICE PRES. (Nordic):	Roger Meredith	(433-2103/14-3) 	SUNSHINE:		Patty Rondaris	(440-748-3450)


RECORDER: 	Linda Elonen-Wright (433-9370/142-5) 	RACE:		Mark Hyatt	(433-3248/86-8)


PUBLICITY :	Tom Haag	(977-7423/301-3)  	MEMBERSHIP:	Lisa Ferenc	(433-6592/60-5)


TREASURER:	Tom Palisin	(433-6572/500-313) 	SOCIAL:		Teresa Kline	(433-3695/60-7)


PAST PRESIDENT:	Mark Hyatt	(433-3248/86-8)	CLUB PHOTOS: 	Mallory Kolick	(440-238-3991)





Full mailing address:	NASA Glenn Research Center, 21000 Brookpark Road, (Name, Mail Stop #), Cleveland, OH  44135


Internet site:		http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/





